## STANDARDS COMMITTEE

## **7 OCTOBER 2005**

## 5 MEMBER TRAINING

The Head of Legal and Democratic Services reported that at a recent meeting of the Group Whips the matter of Members' training was addressed. In particular, training for members of the Planning Committee and the Licensing Act Committee was considered. A further possible training need had been identified in Chairmanship skills.

The Whips had requested that this matter be referred to the Standards Committee for consideration.

In addition, the Standards Committee had been asked to advise what protocols they would consider to be appropriate governing Council matters.

The Committee were therefore asked to consider the request received from the Group Whips.

## **RESOLVED:**

- 1. That the Council consider the implementation of the following recommendations:-
- i. That Members appointed to either the Planning or Licensing Act Committees or both shall receive initial training and training specific to those Committees within 6 months of their appointment to those Committees.
- ii. All Members of the Planning and Licensing Act Committees shall receive at least one session of refresher training in each subsequent 12-month period.
- iii. That additional Training including Chairmanship skills should be made available as considered necessary by Members and Officers.
- iv. That the Council have a clear system of collecting training data and reporting and acting upon evaluation of any training given to Members with an established oversight responsibility.
- 2. To keep the issue of protocols governing Council members under review as the role of the Licensing Act Committee and its Panel evolves.